
              

              

              

      

Our Purpose: The Monmia school community is committed to providing innovative programs that Stimulate and challenge each 

student to develop lifelong learning skills and strategies. We provide a safe, nurturing environment where teachers, students and 

parents work in an effective partnership. www.monmia.vic.edu.au Phone: 03 9364 1007  

      

 

                              MONMIA MESSENGER 

 

 
Dear Monmia Families, 
  
HIGHLIGHTS OF THE WEEK  
 
¶ Congratulations to all the students who are Premierôs Reading Challenge Champions. 

¶ Congratulations to all the recipients of the Mathletics Bronze, Silver and Gold Certificates. 

¶ Great to see that our Prep students are celebrating NAIDOC Week ïyou can see them on Twitter. 

¶ Thank you to Mandy Peters on hosting our first virtual Prep Orientation morning on Monday.  It was 
lovely to see our Prep 2021 students attending with their parents. 

¶ Thank you to our School Leaders for organising the Remembrance Day commemoration with Lucia 
Vorpassoôs assistance. 

¶ Thank you to 5/6 PLC for liaising and organising transition for our Year 6 students through 
communications and meetings with the secondary colleges transition coordinators. 

¶ Well done to our community as we move into the easing of restrictions.  I am sure you are all beginning 
to enjoy the freedom of moving out of the 25km area and making contact with family and friends. 

  
QUOTABLE QUOTES 

Over the last week there has been much news and discussion over the United States elections.  Whether 

you were interested or not one piece of news made me take notice. 

During Kamala Harrisô Vice President Electôs speech, she made this inspirational comment to the children of 

the US: 

DREAM with AMBITION 

LEAD with CONVICTION 

SEE yourselves in a WAY that others may not, only because they may not have seen it before. 

KNOW that we will APPLAUD you every step of the WAY. 

I do not believe these historic words are meant only for the children of the United States.  IT IS FOR ALL 

CHILDREN.  So to our Monmia children especially our Year 6 students, I encourage you all to take these 

words to heart.  Donôt let others define who you are or what you can achieve.  You are unstoppable.  Look at 

how you have persisted and endured while being in lockdown and continued to engage with your learning 

remotely. 

Make sure you all dream with ambition and lead with conviction. 

 
DET UPDATE 
Key changes set out in the latest Operations Guide include: 

¶ At this stage, while rates of community transmission are low, schools can cease daily temperature 
checks-we will continue to take temperature checks of visitors to the school as a precaution. 

¶ All allied health professionals working with schools can now resume all usual school visits. This 
includes allied health staff employed by the Department and those engaged by schools directly. There 
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is no longer a requirement to limit visits to one school per day. On-site visits must be undertaken in 
accordance with the schoolôs COVIDSafe plan and staff must implement physical distancing, wear 
face masks and practise hand hygiene.  

¶ To support contact tracing, schools must keep a record of all staff, students and visitors who attend 
on site for more than 15 minutes. Schools must record the name, contact details, date, and time of 
attendance at school, as well as the areas of the school that the person attended. We already do 
this. 

¶ Excursions can resume across Victoria for all schools. There are no restrictions on travel between 
metropolitan Melbourne and regional Victoria. There is no limit on group sizes, but excursions must 
be conducted in line with any specific capacity limits on venues that are being used. Mixing between 
students from different schools should be avoided. At this point in time, we have no plans for our 
students to go on excursions.  

¶ School camps, including to attend remote campuses, can resume across Victoria for all schools. 
There are no restrictions on travel between metropolitan Melbourne and regional Victoria. School 
camps have already been cancelled for this year. 

¶ Outdoor interschool sport can resume in both metropolitan Melbourne and regional Victoria in line 
with community sport, with the following measures in place: 

ü spectators to be discouraged or to be within public gathering limits 

ü reinforce hand hygiene before, during and after 

ü attendance register maintained to support contact tracing 

ü no sharing of food (such as oranges at sport) 

ü cleaning and disinfection of communal facilities prior to and after an interschool sport 
event (toilets and communal change rooms can open). 

We have not made a decision about this for our Year 5/6 students. 

¶ Graduations may go ahead with Year 6 students and staff, however parents/guardians cannot attend. 

¶ Year level assemblies can be held but no whole school assemblies.  We will continue to host WebEx 

Assemblies. 

 
SCHOOL ORGANISATION  
We have started our planning for school organisation in terms of staffing and number of year level classes. 

The staff will be involved in a consultation process for the structure of the school.  

As we are also trying to finalise staffing for next year, it is vital that we have accurate details of enrolments 

for 2020. If you are transferring out of the area at the end of the year or know of new families enrolling at 

Monmia next year it is very important that you let the office know as soon as possible by completing the slip 

in this newsletter.  

 
 
Warm Regards,  

Lorraine Bell  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
SCHOOL ORGANISATION FOR 2021  
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
If your family is leaving Monmia please complete the following form and return as soon as possible 
via email to monmia.ps@education.vic.gov.au 
 
Planning for 2021 School Year is now underway.  
 

Childôs Name__________________________________________________  
 
Childôs Year Level in 2020: ______________________________________ 
 
New School in 2021:____________________________________________ 
 
Reason for transfer:_____________________________________________ 
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THE FOCUS FOR THIS WEEK IS: .w!±9w¸ I9[t{ 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 
There are community helpers who show responsible courage and bravery as part of their everyday jobs. Fire-fighters, 
doctors, paramedics all show acts of heroism but they have specific rules to follow in high pressure situations to ensure 
that everyone remains safe. 
 
Being a hero is showing another kind of courage. 
When someone is a hero it means that they do something brave so somebody else can be safe. Not many people are 
in situations where they can be a hero. Sometimes it is foolish to try to save someone else if you do not have the skills 
or resources to do it with and the danger level is very high. It could end up with both of you being hurt. Think carefully. 
The best way to help them is often to get help. 
 
Being foolish is not the same as being brave or showing courage. 
Being foolish is doing something scary and unnecessary that could seriously hurt you or someone else.  
It is a dangerous and silly form of courage because: 

¶ the person doing it, is only doing it to impress someone else  

¶ the person feels pressured to do it 

¶ the person will gain something tangible from it but it is not worth the risk they are taking 

¶ the person has not learnt the skills to do something safely 

¶ the person could get seriously hurt or hurt others in the process. 
 
Family Activity 
As a family discuss every day, famous people or fictional characters you consider being a hero. Share why you think 
this person is a hero and what characteristics the hero has.  
 
I hope you found this article interesting and useful and I look forward to any feedback you may have.  
 
Warm Regards, 

[ǳŎȅ ±ƻǊǇŀǎǎƻ 
Assistant Principal - Student Engagement and Wellbeing 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY    

EVERY DAY COUNTS:  

A culture of attending school every day! 
Modelling that attending school every day and on time is the most 

effective way to demonstrate to your child that you value education. 
 

Make sure your child: 

¶ attends school on ALL school days when they are well 

¶ is on time every day for the morning routine 

¶ remains at school for the whole school day. 
 

Make sure you: 

¶ provide the school with an explanation or medical certificate if 
your child is absent 

¶ contact the school if your child does not want to go to school 

¶ arrange doctor and dentist appointments out of school hours 

¶ arrange personal shopping trips or birthday celebrations out of 
school hours 

¶ do not allow your child to stay at home for minor reasons. 
 

  Lucia Vorpasso   
Assistant Principal: Student Engagement and Wellbeing 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



STUDENT ENGAGEMENT AND WELLBEING 

STUDENT CHECK IN RESOURCE 
 

Monmia Primary School is committed to supporting the health, wellbeing and safety of all students.  

While most students will adjust to the return to on-site learning without requiring additional support, we are 

mindful that some students may need support with their social and emotional wellbeing, or to maintain 

engagement with their academic learning. 

 

Monmia Primary School uses a range of resources to help us monitor the wellbeing of our students, 

including a new Student Check-in resource. 

The resource will complement existing approaches we use to ensure we are providing all students with the 

support they need. 

 

As always, we will let you know if we identify opportunities to provide further social, academic and 

behavioural support to your child. 

Please let us know if you have any questions about this resource or concerns about how your child is 

adjusting to the return to on-site learning. 

 

Thank you very much for your support this year. 

 

Kind Regards, 

[ǳŎƛŀ ±ƻǊǇŀǎǎƻ 
Student Engagement and Wellbeing Assistant Principal 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday 11th November 



 

IMPORTANT DATES FOR THE DIARY 
TERM 4 

 
 
MONDAY  NOVEMBER 16 
2021 Preps Virtual WebEx Orientation Session 10.30 am ï 11.00 am 
 
MONDAY  NOVEMBER 23 
2021 Preps Virtual WebEx Orientation Session10.30 am ï 11.00 am 
 
MONDAY  NOVEMBER 30 
2021 Preps Virtual WebEx Orientation Session 10.30 am ï 11.00 am 
 
WEDNESDAY DECEMBER 2 
Curriculum Day ï No School 
 
THURSDAY DECEMBER 3  
2021 Preps Virtual WebEx Parent/Guardians Information Session 6.30 pm ï 7.30 pm 
 
FRIDAY DECEMBER 4  
Final day for ordering of school uniform 
 
FRIDAY DECEMBER 18 
End of Term 4 ï Early Dismissal 1.30 pm 
 
THURSDAY JANUARY 28 2021 
Book Pack Day 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Thank you to Sabah and Peter 
for your generosity donating 
bread and cheese for 
sandwiches. It is greatly 

appreciated. We please ask that 
no more donations are required 
as we now have more than 

enough. 
Thank you once again. 

 
 
 



 

              

               

 

 
PRA-  Kiara C.  

For fabulous writing about Remembrance Day! 

1/2A-  Alisha P. 

 

 

 

 

For settling in well and working hard. 

1/2B Jack T. 

 

 

 

 

For showing courage on his return to school. Well done Jack! 

1/2C-  Jessica T. 

 

 

 

 

For always staying on task and finishing her work. 

3/4A-  Tiana K. 

 

 

 

 

For kindly supporting and teaching other students during maths 

sessions. 

3/4B-  Aashna S. 

 

 

 

 

For creating a beautifully published ófact ballô ï wow! 

5/6A Kyo N.  

For putting in amazing effort with reading comprehension skills. 

5/6B-  Yahya S. 

 

 

 

For instigating interesting class discussions. 

5/6C Mariam S. 

 

 

 

 

For looking out for her fellow classmates and helping to support 

them in their learning and relationships. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Dear families, 

 
We have been overwhelmed with the fantastic collections we have received 
from students over the last few weeks. Thank you all for your generous 
contributions. These donations will be collected from the school in a few 
weeks and sent away to be made into much needed equipment for people in 
need. We will still continue to collect these items until the end of the year. The 
boxes will remain in the office for students to drop their collections in. 

Thank you all again for supporting our recycling program! J 
 

 

 



 



 

  

  


